Republic of the Philippines
Department of Health

OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY

5 January 2018
DEPARTMENT MEMORANDUM
No.2018- {017
FOR: ALL CLUSTER HEADS: DIRECTORS OF CENTRAL OFFICES,

BUREAUS, SERVICES AND REGIONAL OFFICES; CHIEF OF
MEDICAL CENTERS, REGIONAL HOSPITALS, SANITARIA, AND
TREATMENT AND REHABILITATION CENTERS, DESIGNATED DATA
PROTECTION OFFICERS, COMPLIANCE OFFICERS FOR PRIVACY
AND ALL OTHER CONCERNED

SUBJECT: Further Clarifications and Instructions on the Compliance Procedures and
Requirements of Republic Act 10173, or the “Data Privacy Act (DPA) of
2012”, its Implementing Rules and Regulations (IRR)

With the efforts of the Department of Health (DOH) to comply with the DPA of 2012, the DOH
through the Knowledge Management and Information Technology Service (KMITS) with the
National Privacy Commission (NPC) conducted the 1% ICT4Health Forum for DOH Data
Protection Officers (DPOs) and Compliance Officers for Privacy (COPs) on the first week of
December 2017 in Davao. The following action items were agreed upon with your
Representatives. The summary of agreements and action items is depicted in a diagram in Annex
1 showing workflow or process, timelines and required outputs. In more detail, these are discussed
as follows:

1. Responsibility and accountability of complying to the DPA

Each DOH unit such as the Central Office/Bureau/Service, Regional Office, Hospital/Medical
Center, Treatment and Rehabilitation Center shall be responsible and accountable in
complying to the DPA. In circumstances of data breach and NPC unsatisfactory compliance
audits, the head of the DOH unit shall be liable and answerable.

2. Review of the qualifications and duties and responsibilities of the DPO and COP.

Each DOH unit must review the qualifications of their current registered DPO/COPs to ensure
the designation of the most appropriate person(s). If the unit has not designated one, the head
of the concerned DOH unit shall have to do so the soonest possible time. A major consideration
is the Section on “Independence, Autonomy and Conflict of Interest” of NPC Advisory No.
2017-01 attached as Annex 2 wherein “a DPO or COP must be independent in the performance
of his or her functions and should be accorded a significant degree of autonomy by the Personal
Information Controller (PIC) or Personal Information Processor (PIP).” Based on this, the
designated DPO or COPs should not be directly involved in the processing or operations of
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